At the Village Board meeting Monday evening the resignation of Clerk Olaf Larson was acted upon, he being away and will probably not return. - The board accepted the same and appointed Theo. Nelson as village clerk for the remainder of the term. Mr. Nelson is in a position to handle the clerkship with accuracy and the board has choosen a good, competent man. We expected to have the annual village reports, showing where the money has been spent the past year, in this weeks issue, but owing to the lateness of receiving it, we were compelled to lay it over until next week.